
  

 

  

Mandurama 
Public School 

Term 4 

Week 6 

What’s Inside: 

• Principal’s message 

• Student of the week 

• Student work 

• Halloween 

• Public Notices 

• Public Notices  

What’s On: 

• Thursday the 11th of Nov K-6 Remembrance 

Assembly 10:30am 

          

Coming Up: 

•   Thursday the 25th of Nov– Yr 6 Transition 

 

ENTER IF 

YoU DaRe! 

 



Principal’s Message 

 

 

Newsletter Term 4, week 6 

Dear Parents and community 

After almost 130 years of operation, our small school, at this moment of writing is not expected to operate in 2022. 

It has been decided that our anticipated school enrolment numbers are too low to sustain our school for 2022, which has been very sad 

news for us all. While our school is not officially closing, next year there will be no students or staff on site. The school will be going into 

what is known as recess. This means that our school could be reopened if a need was demonstrated, but otherwise will not be operational. 

Future decisions to close or extend the school in recess will be an ongoing decision. 

We thank the many supportive community members that we have spoken to about our school, but sadly, without enrolment numbers we 

can no longer operate. We will be planning something  to end the year on which we will also include our community (COVID willing) so 

keep your ears and eyes open. 

Meanwhile we continue to teach and provide a positive and caring school for our students and families. 

Mrs Brill 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Chelsea Allaway 

For excellence in mathematics 

Student of the week  

 



  

 

 

Cinquain Poem 

This week students have enjoyed learn-

ing how to write a cinquain poem. 

Halloween suncatchers 

 

 



  

Halloween 
 

Last Friday we enjoyed activities about Halloween. We cooked “Dead Mans Fingers” for lunch 

and decorated the BER for a  spooky movie. 

Mrs Browett became Proffessor 
Browlett 

 

 



 

  

Cyber safety resources  

Staying connected online is important now that many of us are physically isolated from family mem-
bers, friends and support networks. 

 

To support schools as they continue with learning from home, the department’s website has information 
on cyber bullying and cyber safe families, as well as what to do if your child is experiencing cyberbully-

ing and bullying. 
 

The Office of the eSafety Commissioner has developed a range of tips and resources to help school leaders cre-
ate safe online environments: COVID-19: keeping schools and learning safe online. There is also an online safety 

kit for parents and carers: COVID-19: an online safety kit for parents and carers. 

For all information visit the Website - http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

 

NSW School Updates app 

The NSW School Updates app allows parents 

and careers to receive operational status up-

dates for NSW Public Schools. 

We are encouraging parents and careers to 

download the free app on their phone so they 

can keep up to date with the latest status of 

their child's/ children's School 

The app is available on both  

iOS & Android 
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